Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, June 20, 2007

Members Present:
Jim Bailey (representing Sandy Dietrich), Jan Bower, 



Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Linda Parsons, 



Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, Mary Yaussy

1.
Updates
a.
The ceramic pot has been installed in the center of the Rose and Flower Garden with some succulents planted in the top.  We all agreed it looks great!

b.
When the Tuff Shed was purchased, Emily made the decision to go with the standard vertical groove siding rather than the stucco upgrade.  According to Emily, the stucco looked fake, the seams showed and the corners needed trim pieces.  The shed purchased is 8 x 10 feet, made with plywood, and painted green with a dark gray asphalt peaked roof.  After installation, the shed can be stuccoed for an additional $900 with better quality stucco from a local construction company than the stucco available from Tuff Shed.
c.
The Davis Garden Club donated $400 toward the purchase of the shed.  Emily’s family gave $300.

d.
Emily reported that Sheryl Davoren volunteered to have a table at the Farmer’s Market for receiving donations for the shed.  Jim reported that the effort made at the Master Gardeners table at the Farmers Market had so far resulted in $7.
e.
Several new Master Gardeners were recruited as a result of the Education Meeting on June 13 in Woodland.  Jan Bower gave a short presentation about the activity in the Gardens and the brochure and some photographs taken by Peg Smith were on display.  The committee agreed it would be useful to have a publicity information board that could be available for events and talks about the Davis Central Park Gardens project.

2.
Discussion Items
a.
Bike Parking

Emily attended the Davis Bicycle Advisory Committee meeting.  Although the City has no specific plan for additional bike racks in the park, this is a good time to bring up this need because the City has applied for a State grant for $150,000 for biking improvements.  Also UC Davis is starting a bike museum that could affect parking at the Farmer’s Market.  Currently, bikes are being locked to the garden fence or left in the garden pathways, especially on Wednesday market days.  Emily will take some pictures of the bikes to present at the next meeting of the Advisory Committee when they plan to discuss future needs for bicycle racks.

b.
Vegetable Garden
Peg Smith gave a report on the progress of the vegetable garden.  She submitted a Trellis Request to the City for approval, along with suggestions for four different trellis designs for tomatoes, melons and other creeping plants that are being grown in the garden at different seasons of the year.  The trellises need to be functional, safe, attractive, portable and adaptable for a variety of plants.  If the request is approved by the City, the trellises will be made by Peg.  She also discussed installing a drip irrigation system that has different sprinkler emitters in combination with drip lines for different vegetables, e.g., a combination of drip line and emitters for tomatoes and peppers and a straight drip line for squash.  Arlen is working with Peg and proposes to do drip irrigation workshops in conjunction with retail stores that sell sprinkler equipment, possibly Ace, OSH or Home Depot.  She brought a basket of vegetables, which is the first produce from the garden and being given to Davis Community Meals.  The Vegetable Group has worked out a schedule for rotation of crops for a year so that the garden is always producing something.  Laminated plaques will identify and be placed by each type of plant in the garden for educational purposes.

c.
Publicity Committee

There is need for a publicity committee to put information into the newspapers about upcoming workdays.  It was suggested that we have some articles ready with pictures to publicize the gardens.  These articles could center on particular activities going on in the different gardens.  It was also suggested that we have some posters that could be distributed to the library, nurseries, Davis Co-op and other places.  The web site should be prominent in our publicity.  Jan Bower agreed to take the lead in this effort with help from Linda Parsons and Peg Smith.

d.
July Workdays
Because the first Wednesday of the month falls on July 4, a holiday, it was decided that we should schedule workdays for the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month.  This means that workdays in July will be on July 11 and 25.  Because of the heat, the hours for workdays have been changed from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. until further notice.

e.
July Ribbon-cutting Celebration
On July 25, we will hold a Ribbon-cutting Celebration in conjunction with our regular workday.  This will be the dedication of the Gardens and include a tribute to the organizers, volunteers and sponsors of the project.  City dignitaries and other notables will receive invitations and be recognized at the event.  The newly formed publicity committee members, Christine Deamer, Willa Pettygrove and Randii MacNear, Manager, Farmers Market, will work with Dorothy Peterson, Celebration Chair, to organize the event.  There will have to be a lot of advance publicity.  The publicity committee agreed to draft an invitation for the event that will go out to everyone and send it to Dorothy for mailing.  There will also need to be some phone invites and follow-up with people that we want to be sure will come to the celebration.  Emily mentioned that she will be gone from June 25 to July 1 so she will not be available to help in the planning of this event until she returns.  Balloons, before and after photographs and recognition signage were some of the things mentioned that would enhance the event.  Also we will need an amplification system for the dedication announcements.
f.
Rotary Club Proposal

Dorothy is in the process of preparing the proposal for the Rotary Club.  She is listing all of our needs in the proposal in hopes that many of them will be interesting to the Rotarians, who particularly like hands-on projects in which they can be involved.  Included in the list are funding for the shed, pathways renovation, plants, fencing and tools.  The proposal cannot be submitted until after July 1 when the new officers take their positions.  Emily will do some calculations for the proposal, which should be ready for the committee’s approval at the next meeting.

g.
Donor Recognition


There was some discussion about incorporating an art piece as part of the gardens to recognize donors.  Someone suggested decorating the shed with leaves with names of the donors on them.  The general feeling was that we didn’t want anything on the shed that attracts additional attention to it.
We ran out of time again so we didn’t complete the agenda and get into future planning.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee

